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OFFICE CLOSURE

The council office will be closed on
Thursday and Friday, October 9  and 10th th

due to training.  Council is sorry for any
inconvenience this may cause.

JOB OPPORTUNITY

The Town of Reidville is currently looking to
employ two (2) people to assist with the
development of the walking Trail. The
eligibility requirements are as follows: an
individual  must be currently unemployed and
not successful in receiving enough insurable
hours to qualify for EI but will qualify for EI
by the end of the project or any individual that
is currently receiving EI benefits but is within
the last nine weeks of their current claim For
more information please call the council office.
Interested candidates can drop resumes off at
the office, fax to (709)635-4498 or email to
townofreidville@nf.aibn.com. The deadline for
accepting resumes is October 17  at 12:00th

noon.

VANDALISM /THEFT/DEFACING
OF  PROPERTY

A report of theft, a report of vandalism and
many reports of youth climbing on top of bus
shelters and Sandy’s lookout have been called
into the office in the last couple of weeks.
Council would like to remind residents that, not
only can some of these activities be dangerous,
they can all result in  criminal charges.  The
police have been notified and will be keeping a
close watch in the area.  

 

COME HOME YEAR 2009

Any person who would like to volunteer to help
out during the Come Home Year fund-raisers
or the Come Home year Events on July 10-16,
2009, please send in or drop off at the council
office the completed form that was included in
your information package - or you can access a
new form from the town’s web site at
http://reidville-nl.ca  
The Come Home Year Committee is trying to
compile a list of volunteers that are willing to
help out ... the sooner we receive a good list of
volunteers, the easier it will be to plan each of
the events.
We look forward to working with you - and see
you at this very memorable occasion in our
town’s history.

BINGO

The Reidville Recreation Committee along
with the Reidville Volunteer Fire
Department will be holding their prize
bingo on Tuesday, October 21, 2008.

Hope to see you there.

NOTE: At every bingo in Reidville, if you
bring an item for the Food Bank, you will

receive “one” free winner take all.
Only one free winner take all per
person.

 If you have a prize you would like to
donate to the monthly prize bingo,
please contact Rose Marie Young at
635-5297, Ida Pinksen at 635-3345 or
Bonnie Reid at 635-3462, or you may
drop it off at the council office.

Ticket Draw: Thank you goes out to
Wanda Reid who donated cookies in aid of
the Fire Department’s New truck Fund.

This item raised $79.25.

SNOWCLEARING TENDERS

Council will be receiving snowclearing
tenders for the 2008-2009 snow
clearing season for the Council Office,
Community Hall, Fire Hall, and bus
shelters until Friday, November  14,
2008 at 2 pm.  Please have your tender
in a sealed envelope and have it clearly
marked “Snow Clearing Tenders”.
Thank you.

HAPPY HALLOWEEN

The recreation committee will be
having a Halloween party on October
25  from 1:00 - 3:00 in the afternoonth

for children ages 0-12.  There will be
prizes for best costume and lots of
other games and activities. So put on
your best costume and come have some
fun!!!

FIREMAN’S BALL

The Reidville Volunteer Fire
Department will be holding their
annual fireman’s ball on Saturday,
November 8, 2008. The D.J. for this
event is Jeff Chaulk.  Tickets will be
$30 double or $15 single. For more
information or tickets, please contact a
member of the fire department.

WELLNESS GROUP

Anyone interested in being a leader or
sharing leadership duties for the
wellness group please contact the
council office.

mailto:townofreidville@nf.aibn.com
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RECYCLABLES

The Reidville Volunteer Fire
Department along with the Reidville
Recreation Committee will be
“sharing” all recycling proceeds from
the town in coming months.  The
purpose of the Fire Department’s
involvement is for all funds to go
toward the “New Truck Fund”. The
Recreations portion will go toward the
upkeep of the Community Hall and the
Playground.  If you have recycling you
would like to contribute, you can either
place it beside your garbage box on
garbage day, drop it off  in the
recycling box by the community hall or
bring it to the depot in Deer Lake and
tell the staff it is for the “Reidville
Volunteer Fire Dept”.  Thank you for
your support.

NOTE: Before you place your
recyclables out for collection, please
ensure that all caps are removed. Please
do not crush cans but you may crush
plastic bottles and juice containers. The
Recycling Depot will NOT take any
item that has a stopper on it or any can
that has been crushed.  They do not
accept milk containers or laundry
detergent bottles but they will accept
milkshake containers. Thank you.

SPECIAL GREETINGS

Birthdays:

Date      Name     Age

Oct. 13         Dawn Janes               ?
Oct. 15         Gordon Oxford       74
Oct. 15         Gerry Dobbin           70
Oct. 15         Jonathan Reid          11
Oct. 21         Shania Billings         13
Oct. 22         Helen Reid                 ?
Oct. 24         Darlene Pittman        ?
Oct. 27         Perry Martin Jr.       17
Oct. 28        Marion Rumbolt         ?
Oct. 29         Jackie Barrett          60
Oct. 29         Tamara Janes          15
Oct. 30         Russell Reid              ?
Nov. 2          Guy Reid                   ?
Nov. 2           Merina McNeil        ?
Nov. 3          Connie Reid             37
Nov. 3          Bonnie Reid             43
Nov. 5          Linda Reid                ?
Nov. 6          Roland Rumbolt       ?
Nov. 9          Terry Rumbolt          ?
Nov. 11        Debbie Hiscock      52

Correction: Cheri-Lynn Budgell
celebrated her 32  birthday on Sept. 21nd st

not on the 22  .nd

Anniversaries:
Date           Name                       Years
 
Oct. 23   Louie & Shirley MacDonald ?
Oct. 27   Lorna & Bibbs Curtis           36

Nov.10 Glenda & Eric Reid               ?   

REIDVILLE RECREATION
COMMITTEE INC.

The recreation committee held the
Election of Officers on September 30,
2008.  The members of the new
executive are: Chairperson: Jackie
Barrett, Co-Chair: Paula Stagg,
Secretary: Vicki Reid, Treasurer: Rose
Marie Young and Social Coordinator:
Bonnie Reid. Congratulations to all
members!!!

The Reidville Recreation Committee hold
their regular monthly meetings on the first
Monday evening of every month starting at
8:00 p.m. at the Community Hall.  If you
are interested in becoming a member or
would like to volunteer some time, why not
contact a member today.

PERMITS

Council would like to advise residents that
permits are required for new construction as
well as general repairs. Any new
construction requires approval from
council, which could take up to one month

The costs of all Permits are  the following:

Commercial (per bldg)                 $200.00
New House:                                    $100.00
House Extension:                             $50.00
Accessary Buildings:                       $25.00
General Repairs:                              $10.00

There is No Charge for a General Repairs
permit for Seniors.  Please Note: All taxes
for prior years must be paid in full before a
permit will be issued.

TAX COLLECTION

As of Friday October 3  , 2008 the town’srd

collection rate for the current year (2008)
stands at 92.83% Compared with the same
time last year, the town’s collection rate is
up  from 90.58%.

Council would like to sincerely thank
residents who have been diligent with the
payment of their account.

To those residents in arrears and not
honoring agreements,  please note that
plans are underway to proceed with
further action. The town is in the process
of auctioning off arrears accounts again
to ensure that collections remain up to
date.  Also water disconnection notices
will be delivered in the coming weeks.

ELECTIONS CANADA,
OCTOBER 14, 2008

The Federal Election will be held on
Tuesday, October 14, 2008.  The polling

station will be set up at the town office
from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.  Don’t forget

to vote. Council would like to advise
residents of the new identification rules
for voting this year.  When you vote
you must prove your identity and
address regardless if the people
working for elections Canada knows
your identity.  You have three options:
Provide one original piece of
identification issued by a government
e.g. driver’s licence, or provide two
original pieces of identification
authorized by the Chief Electoral
Officer of Canada e.g. health card,
hydro bill, or swear an oath and be
vouched for by an elector who is on the
list of electors in the same polling
division and who has an acceptable
piece of identification.  If you require
any further information please call 1-
8 0 0 - 4 6 3 - 6 8 6 8  o r  g o  t o
www.elections.ca.

TICKETS

Reidville Come Home Year Committee
are selling tickets on a beautiful
Homemade Quilt, donated by Mae Ball.
The cost the these tickets are $1.00
each or 6 for $5.00 and will be  drawn
at the Reidville Christmas Parade 2008.

FOOD BANK DRIVE

The Deer Lake Regional Food Bank’s
A n
n u
a l F
o o
d D
r i v
e w
ill ta
ke place on October 25   If you wouldth.

like to make a donation to this
worthwhile cause, please  place a
donation on your bridge or hang it on
your doorknob on this date.

If you are not going to be at home and
would still like to make a donation,
please contact Carson & Rose Marie
Young,  Spencer Young at 635-5297 or
Osar & Debbie Hiscock at 635-3489.

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

Doctor on Call..............    1-800-261-0741

Fire Alarm...................................635-5600

RCMP..........................................635-2173

Ambulance..................................635-3020

NF Power..........................1-800-474-5711

Council Office.....635-5232     

  Fax: 635-4498

http://www.elections.ca.



